
Dear Parents/ Carers 
  
As we bid farewell to another incredible academic year, I want to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful staff, 
parents/ carers and children for all their hard work and dedication to the School.  
 
Our teaching team’s unwavering commitment to providing quality education and nurturing each child's individual 
growth has resulted in fantastic end-of-year results. We have witnessed the children's progress first-hand and are 
incredibly proud of their achievements.   
 
Music Studio  
We are delighted to announce that the Music Studio has been successfully launched. It was wonderful to see the 
school busy and the studio being used during Open Day. I think we have a few budding pop stars in our school.   
 
It was truly a joy to witness the children (and parents/ carers) showcasing their musical talents during the Open Day. 
The sound of their instruments resonated throughout the school and we couldn't be prouder.   
 
We would like to extend our gratitude to the Friends of the School (with a particular thank you to the retiring 
Chair—Mrs Rice-West) for their tireless fundraising efforts throughout the year. Their dedication has allowed us to 
enhance the educational experience of our children. In addition, a special thank you goes out to Councillor Morris 
and Merchant Taylors School for their significant donations towards our new Music Studio.  
 
We would like to express our sincere thanks to: @SchoolStage for their remarkable design and lighting skills, my 
design team (Mrs Vale and Mrs Dowden), my Music Lead (Mr Hirons and his dad, Mr Hirons senior) and Merry Hill 
Primary School for their collaboration on this project.   
 
Please remember that you are welcome to visit your child's classroom every Thursday during 'Open Thursday'. It 
provides an excellent opportunity for you to witness the progress your child has made and have a look at your child's 
books. Your involvement in your child's education is greatly appreciated and plays a vital role in their success.  
 
Can we help?  
In an effort to promote sustainability and help families save on school expenses, we will be holding 'Preloved Uni-
form' sales at the beginning of each half term, every Monday and Tuesday. We encourage you to take advantage of 
this opportunity to help yourself to gently-used uniforms (donations are voluntary). Additionally, uniforms will be 
available upon request via the school office throughout the year.   
 
We understand that financial constraints can sometimes pose challenges when it comes to school trips. We want to 
assure parents/ carers that our door is always open and we are here to support you. If you find yourself struggling to 
afford a particular trip, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We believe that every child deserves equal access 
to enriching experiences and we will work with you to find a solution.  
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Thank you 
We would like to extend a special thank you to the parents/ carers who gen-
erously volunteered their time to help tidy and maintain our beautiful school 
garden. Your efforts are greatly appreciated.  
  
Chickens 
As we prepare for the summer holidays, we kindly request the assistance of 
our wonderful parents once again. We have a delightful group of chickens on 
our school grounds and they will require care and attention during the week-
ends and when our site manager is away. If you have some spare time and 
would be willing to help care for our feathered friends, we would be im-
mensely grateful. Your support in feeding and tending to the chickens will 
ensure their well-being and happiness throughout the summer holidays. 
Please get in touch with the school office if you are available to assist.  
 
New Beginning 
Congratulations to Miss Oughton on her upcoming wedding! We wish her a 
lifetime of love and happiness as she embarks on this new chapter as Mrs 
Taylor.  
 
It is with a mixture of sadness and well wishes that we say goodbye to Mrs 
Neary, who will be leaving the school at the end of this term to return to Ire-
land. Mrs Neary has been an invaluable member of our team and her dedica-
tion and passion for teaching have left an indelible mark on our school. We 
will miss her funny dances and amazing sense of humour.  
 
In closing, we would like to express our deepest gratitude to all members of 
our school community for their hard work, generosity and support through-
out this academic year. We would like to express our gratitude to our Gover-
nors for their ongoing support and guidance. Their commitment to the 
school's mission and vision has played an instrumental role in shaping our 
educational programs and ensuring that we continue to provide the highest 
quality education for our students. We are grateful for their invaluable contri-
butions.  It is through our collective efforts that we continue to create a nur-
turing and enriching environment for our students. We hope you all have a 
wonderful summer break filled with joy, relaxation and quality time spent 
with loved ones.  
 
Best wishes and have a fabulous holiday. 
 
Penny Barefoot 
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Year 6 Miss Podro 

Year 5 Mrs Griffiths 

Year 4 Mr Moody 

Year 3 Mrs Taylor 

Year 2 Mrs Finnegan & Mrs Andrews 

Year 1 Mrs Gillett & Miss Allett 

Reception Mrs Cohen & Mrs Sutherland 

Nursery Miss Rossington 

Exciting News!  

From September  2023, our after-school club will offer a 

limited number of spaces for our Nursery School children 

from 3:05 to 5.00 pm.  

Register your interest via email  

admin@busheyheathjm.herts.sch.uk  

Don't forget to enquire about our Nursery tours too.  




